Pupil Council Minutes: Thursday 1st December
1. Mr Newton has tried to order Christingle money boxes for the whole school this year.  KS1 already have some and if the other ones arrive everyone should be encouraged to save their coins and put them in their money boxes for ‘Save the Children.’  Year 6 Pupil Council reps will organise a Save the Children Assembly for Thursday 9th November
2. Monday 13th will be our Christmas jumper day.  Isla and Hanna will write a letter to parents telling them it is a voluntary contribution of £2 which will go to the Children’s Air Ambulance.  Children will also need to bring in Christmas hats for their Christmas lunch (no crackers this year because of plastic waste!)
3. We are going to have 3 additional recycling bins after Christmas.  We are already going to be collecting printer cartridges in the office.  Can classes discuss what they would like to recycle (not paper or plastic because we already do that!)  An example was batteries, clothing, coffee pods??
4. Could each class appoint some monitors to check areas in and around their classrooms and cloakrooms for mess.  These monitors could also help remind children about wiping their feet and respecting the school environment
5. We have an artist coming in and painting a mural on the wall above the year 3 and 4 lockers – ideas would be most welcome.
6. Plans for Hogan’s Hideaway – please look at the plans.  We have a grant of “,500 for the blank space in the middle of the garden.  We need ideas for the kinds of plants and things we would like there.  It is very definitely going to be a designated space for peace and quiet, reflection.  Please can classes come up with ideas of the kind of plants that might help create this environment as well as other things like hedgehog homes or resource box for pencils and paper!
AOB
· Toilet renovations in KS 2 will happen in 2022 – either Easter or the summer holidays
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Because we have been in bubbles, year 5 and 6 have had very little time to eat their lunches  …this should improve when we are no longer having to eat separately
